
DANIEL S. TIMBERLAKE
Director

COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA
Department ofPlanning and Budget

July 19, 2011

1 I 1 I E. Broad Street
Room 5040

Richmond. VA 23219- 1922

The Honorable Charles J. Colgan, Sr.
Chairman, Finance Committee
Virginia State Senate
106n Aviation Lane
Manassas, Virginia 20110-2701

Dear Senator Colgan:

On May 12, 2010, I wrote to you pursuant to Section 4-5.03 d. of Chapter
874, the 2010 Appropriation Act, to notify you that the Department of
Planning and Budget (DPB) determined that no new initiatives were
included in this budget as a result of actions of the 2010 General
Assembly. This section also requires that DPB provide a follow-up report
to you on the performance of each initiative. Since there were no new
initiatives, DPB has not conducted any reviews that require reporting.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have questions.

Sincerely,

/f2/Ut7
Daniel S. Timberlake

c: The Honorable Lacey E. Putney
The Honorable Richard D. Brown
Ms. Betsey Daley

FAX (804) 225-3291 (804) 786-7455 TDD (804) 786-7578
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I I I I E. Broad Street
Room 5040

Richmond. VA 23219- 1922

The Honorable Lacey E. Putney
Chairman, Appropriations Committee
Virginia House of Delegates
Post Office Box 127
Bedford, Virginia 24523

Dear Delegate Putney:

On May 12, 2010, I wrote to you pursuant to Section 4-5.03 d. of Chapter
874, the 2010 Appropriation Act, to notify you that the Department of
Planning and Budget (DPB) determined that no new initiatives were
included in this budget as a result of actions of the 2010 General
Assembly. This section also requires that DPB provide a follow-up report
to you on the performance of each initiative. Since there were no new
initiatives, DPB has not conducted any reviews that require reporting.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have questions.

Sincerely,

Daniel S. Timberlake

c: The Honorable Charles J. Colgan
The Honorable Richard D. Brown
Mr. Robert Vaughn

FAX (804) 225-3291 (804) 786-7455 TDO (804) 786-7578


